Here is my suggestion for the introduction section of the mass mailing, if it is approved by the group. Because there has been no official stance on this matter from the Foundation, and the Foundation may or may not choose to support this mailing, it can be positioned as official or unofficial as appropriate :

Taylorcraft Fraud or Questionable Business Practice Warning - Please Read

Dear Taylorcraft Aircraft Owner,

This warning letter is being sent to you by a group of Taylorcraft owners and pilots who are in regular communication via a discussion group on the internet. We share Taylorcraft news, opinions, discussion on a daily basis. You and all Taylorcraft enthusiasts are welcome at any time to visit this forum and “listen” to the ongoing discussions without any obligation.  http://vb.taylorcraft.org

As a group we have become aware of, and deeply involved in, the issues surrounding recent Airworthiness Directives and Service Bulletins affecting Taylorcraft aircraft. The FAA Airworthiness Directives and factory Service Bulletins do not tell the entire story. This "unofficial" group of Taylorcraft owners and enthusiasts believe that all Taylorcraft owners who might become victims have a right to be warned or at least be made aware that we sincerely believe there is a problem. 
Although this has not been tried in any court of law, or proven out in any official legal capacity, the group of Taylorcraft owners and enthusiasts whose names appear below have become aware of very serious problems surrounding the current "factory" and holder of several Taylorcraft Type Certificates. Based on the information available at this time regarding all parties involved with the ownership, management and financing of this entity, we believe there is a very significant risk of being defrauded when dealing with any of these entities. We sincerely believe is a high probability that you would be "ripped off" or defrauded if you send any money to the current Taylorcraft "factory" for wing struts and perhaps other goods or services : 

1. The Taylorcraft factory has reportedly accepted payment for several sets of new wing struts for a period of several months, and to the best of our knowledge has not delivered any new replacement wing struts to these customers.

2. The Taylorcraft factory has made promises, both to the public and to several customers directly, that the factory was in production of wing struts, and has given a series of unmet delivery dates for such parts. There was a recent published news report that the FAA had not authorized Taylorcraft to manufacture or sell any parts (PMA). To our understanding there have been no wing struts produced by Taylorcraft that were approved by the FAA. 

3. Recently, one of the financiers or creditors of Taylorcraft apparently repossessed the Taylorcraft assets, and announced that new management was being put in place to resolve the issues. This “new” management has refused to honor payments that were made by customers for new wing struts to the previous “management”. Then the “new” management offered to SELL the wing struts that had reportedly been produced (which therefore would have been bought by the previous customers) to any new customers who wanted to buy them. We see this as the “new” management selling goods that are not owned by them. We believe the “new” management of Taylorcraft is essentially the same person, Harvey Patrick and/or D&E Aircraft, who for some time has been providing the financial backing for the “old” management, Harry Ingram. Harvey Patrick announced that Taylorcraft had been repossessed from Ingram, and that “new” management had been put into place. But that “new” management includes Harry Ingram.
4. More than one customer of Taylorcraft reports they paid Taylorcraft to perform maintenance or restoration work on their aircraft, and had the work not completed. At least one customer had to personally travel to Taylorcraft and collect the disassembled pieces of his aircraft. At least one of these customers has reported that Taylorcraft removed original parts from their aircraft, and that their belief is that these parts were actually re-sold by Taylorcraft to other customers as “spare parts”.

5. There are several reports from owners that they did not receive parts that were ordered, despite several promises made to them by Taylorcraft.

6. The consensus among a large number of very experienced aircraft owners and mechanics is that the recent Service Bulletin and subsequent Airworthiness Directive regarding the replacement of wing struts was very likely completely motivated by financial gain, and very likely concocted as a money-making scheme by the people at and behind Taylorcraft. 

7. A large number of highly experienced Taylorcraft owners, mechanics and enthusiasts also believes that at least one FAA engineering office was improperly influenced by Taylorcraft, so that Taylorcraft's money-making wing strut scheme was "backed up" by the full authority of the FAA. We believe that the FAA should fully investigate whether their engineering office was "duped" or defrauded by Taylorcraft. We are not aware of any such investigation by the FAA.
8. The recent tragic in-flight failure of a Taylorcraft type aircraft was the result of many years of poor maintenance, severe corrosion in a water-operation environment, lack of proper inspection, and poor pre-flight inspections. The aircraft was lost because of extensive corrosion in the lower fuselage attach fitting, not a failure of the wing struts. We understand there has not been an in-flight failure of a Taylorcraft wing strut ever in 70+ years of Taylorcrafts flying around the world. 

9. We strongly suggest that all owners of older aircraft immediately begin to perform far more frequent and far more detailed inspections of their airplanes than ever before. The Taylorcraft fleet is mostly over 60 years of age. We all have to pay a lot more attention to the safety and structural integrity of these airplanes now than when they were young. We support the immediate and detailed inspection of the fuselage lower strut attach fitting and surrounding structure for corrosion or damage. We support an immediate X-ray or other approved inspection of the lower wing struts to determine if any significant corrosion exists. The FAA has issued Airworthiness Directives, and inspections have to be performed. However, Taylorcraft has managed to position itself and the sale of new Taylorcraft wing struts as the preferred choice in at least one of the AD’s. We disagree with this and we believe the FAA was wrong to allow this to happen.
10. If any significant corrosion in the wing struts or fuselage structure is found by X-ray or other approved inspection method, do not fly the aircraft until repairs have been made by a qualified A&P mechanic and the aircraft returned to service by an authorized IA inspector! But if you do find corrosion you have more than one option. A qualified FAA-approved welder can perform approved repairs in many cases. Airworthy used parts can be inspected using X-ray or other approved methods and installed. If you choose to install new wing struts, there are FAA approved replacement struts available from at least three reputable sources: Univair, Wag-Aero, and Alaska Airframes, Inc. Unfortunately we do not consider the Taylorcraft “factory”, including Taylorcraft, LLC, Taylorcraft 2000, D&E Aircraft, or any entity involving Harry Ingram or Harvey Patrick to be a “reputable” source.
Due to what we sincerely see as a strong and consistent history of dishonest and/or disreputable business practices on the part of Taylorcraft (and those other entities and people currently involved with it), we must recommend against any Taylorcraft owner sending money to or doing business with Taylorcraft, D&E Aircraft, or any entity involving Harry Ingram or Harvey Patrick at this time. We must also caution Taylorcraft owners to beware of any reorganizations, new business identities, or restructuring that may appear under a different name but still involve any of the previous people or entities.

This letter is being sent to you by a private group of Taylorcraft owners and enthusiasts, as a community service to any Taylorcraft owners who may not be aware of the potential problem and questionable business practices associated with the “factory”. Please feel free to visit the internet forum where this matter has been discussed, or to ask someone familiar with the internet to assist you, so you can research the discussions on this subject and make your own decisions. 
This letter is not officially authorized, approved or sanctioned by any political, charitable, religious, fraternal or business organization. The author of this letter has no business interests or affiliations with any of the business entities mentioned in this letter, and has no financial interest whatsoever in the outcome of this matter. This letter was sent to you for the benefit of the worldwide community of Taylorcraft aircraft enthusiasts and owners, and represents only the personal opinions of the undersigned, who are signing as individuals and not in any other capacity.

